ERCOT VOLTAGE PROFILE WORKING GROUP (VPWG)
February 2, 2017 Report to ROS

1. Recent Meeting

· VPWG had a meeting on January 24, 2017. VPWG picked meeting dates through end of year.
· ERCOT kicked off a light load winter test case study to get an idea of voltage ranges that generators could be asked to hold for varying conditions. 

· The group examined a few examples of high voltage scenarios in the North Texas area to see which factors have the most impact on the minimum load case (local units offline in the 2-4 AM timeframe, areas with many, long 345 kV lines, low loads/high load power factors, higher wind can remove local conventional generation, problems only if multiple conditions at the same time).
· ERCOT updated TSP survey on voltage telemetry at POIs of Generation Resources.
Total of 733 generating units at ERCOT:

For 96% of resources (703 units), TSP has visibility at the POI (whether at the Trans. Switch or to a remote bus).
· ERCOT is receiving ICCP for 87% of these resources (637 units)

· TSPs receive the telemetry, but aren’t yet sending all ICCPs to ERCOT 

· For 4% of the units (30 units), TSP does not have telemetry at the POI

· ERCOT needs to model ICCP for 66 units

· The group discussed the few locations TSPs don’t have POI kV Measurements. For the 30 units, ERCOT will be coordinating with those TSPs, requesting each company to think about their strategy to implement kV measurements at those few locations and provide rough timelines (e.g. 1 month, 6 months, 1 year, etc.).
· Group talked briefly about voltage control at solar plants (ERCOT projects 1200 MW of new solar in 2017, plus the existing 550 MW). Once new plants begin coordinating with TSPs on their reactive power requirements, solar plant inverters seem to work well in dynamically following the voltage changes as clouds pass overhead. Although we haven’t seen it yet, problems can occur when several plants are in the same area. Their constant generation output “just comes down” at sunset and 300-400 MW can suddenly drop off the system, causing local voltage problems. 
2. Future Planned Meeting
· Next VPWG will be held on Valentine’s Day, February 14, 2017.
Scot Williams
Sharmila Gurrala
VPWG Chair
VPWG Vice-Chair
